The Israeli-Palestinian Conflict and Your Community:
Resources for Making a Responsible Decision
Dear policy maker or concerned citizen,

Many organizations—colleges and universities, churches, grocery co-ops, investment funds, even local governments—have recently found themselves embroiled in a foreign-policy debate they never intended to enter.  They are targeted by groups that object to policies of the state of Israel, or to American policies in support of Israel, or even to the very existence of Israel as a sovereign nation and the homeland of the Jewish people.  
Policy makers and executives in these organizations are faced with initiatives that vilify and delegitimize Israel, such as the “boycott, divestment, and sanctions” (BDS) campaign.  These are often couched in the language of human rights and “justice,” but in fact are very one-sided messages, sometimes highly emotionally charged.  Some recipients of these efforts have reached out in search of more balanced information to help guide their decisions.

A number of Seattle-area organizations—including the Jewish Federation of Greater Seattle, American Jewish Committee, Anti Defamation League, Hillel at the University of Washington, J Street, and StandWithUs—have joined forces to compile this set of materials about Israel and the Israeli-Palestinian conflict.  The purpose of this “Israel Community Kit” is to educate decision makers who are being targeted by anti-Israel rhetoric and delegitimization campaigns such as the BDS movement.

We realize that there are many—sometimes conflicting—narratives and messages, and that the debate itself can sow discord, divide communities, and detract from organizations’ ability to deliver on their core missions. Our goal is to provide balanced, factual information in order to enable informed and responsible decisions and to correct misperceptions about the conflict.  We hope you will find this information helpful.   

Enclosed you will find maps, a chronology of key events, glossary of terms, fact sheets, and reprints of important articles.  We hope you will find these materials useful and welcome your feedback and any suggestions you might have.  

Sincerely,

[Name, organization]

[Name, organization]

[Name, organization]

[Name, organization]

[Name, organization]

[Name, organization]

